
NEWS FROM KNOCKHOLT PARISH COUNCIL

The Parish Council met on Monday 4th June 2018 however as Summer approaches there were a number of absentee Councillors. The most interesting excuse was sailing at Cowes - I know where I would rather be! The remaining six Councillors however managed to plough through the agenda saving almost half an hour on the last month’s marathon meeting. 

Over the last few months the Parish Council has been considering a proposal to fence the open side of the Pound. Following a consultation which was sent out as an email alert from the Parish Council website www.knockholtparish.org.uk 60 responses were received with the majority against the proposal. It was therefore agreed not to proceed with this project. 

There has however been progress on the work on the extension land to the Recreation Ground - it has now been cut and work on the proposed cycle track will start soon. The hard core recently delivered to the car parking area adjacent to the Bowls Club has now been spread providing a much firmer surface for parking in inclement weather.

With the Knockholt Carnival rapidly approaching the ‘hire’ agreement for the Recreation Ground between The Parish Council and Knockholt Carnival Committee was signed by both parties. It was also agreed to offer the junior football club a three year lease of the football pitch.

The new data protection legislation (GDPR) which was discussed at length last month was on the agenda again. It was noted and agreed that it will take a few months to finish sorting / shredding or redacting personal information from the Council’s planning records that need to be retained. It is planned that the new designated Parish Council email addresses will go live later this month  - these are required to separate Parish Council business from personal correspondence and our on-line shopping! 

It was reported that Knockholt Village Centre Committee had submitted their application for funding from the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) to assist with refurbishment of the Village Centre. It will be considered in the next round of fund distribution. The Parish Council has supported this request for funding.

For once, this month, there were no consultations for the Council or Councillors to consider however it is not surprising that the Events list is expanding:- 

Carnival 14th July

Family Fun Day 6th August

Beer Festival 8th September

Fireworks 3rd November

At the close of the meeting District Councillor John Grint raised issues regarding the possibility of development at Broke Hill. Subsequent to the meeting we have learnt that Sevenoaks District Council has received a revised proposal for Fort Halstead - scrapping the proposed hotel and adding 300 additional houses. This will be included in their forthcoming Draft Local Plan consultation which will take place over the Summer. We all need to watch out for this consultation and make our views known - to keep up to date on this issue and other Council matters register for news alerts at the Parish Council website.

The Council meet again on Monday 2nd July 2018 at 7.45pm in the Village Centre. All Parish Council meetings are open to the public and parishioners are welcome to raise issues at the beginning and at the end of the meeting.
This article represents the personal view of the author. To view the approved minutes please visit the Parish Council website, www.knockholtparish.co.uk .

Alan Hildrew


